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Dear Friends,

With the warmer weather, it would appear Spring is headed our way. Hooray for the longer hours of daylight. My
wife and I had the pleasure of spending last month in New Zealand and Australia, during their summer. I want
to thank our staff for allowing me to be gone that long. I guess I didn’t ask them if they wanted me to stay away
longer! One of the reasons to travel is to broaden your horizons and experience new things. Mission accomplished.
Fortunately, there was no language barrier, so we had great conversations. You sure get the impression they love
the US.A. And they love to travel to our country. Some said they have been to more of our states than I have!
Taxi drivers were across the board in their politics. Our first cab driver in Auckland couldn’t say enough good
things about the U.S.A. and our President. One of the last cab drivers in Perth said “Why don’t you eliminate
all guns in your country like we did in Australia? Our crime rate is now very low!” Made for lively discussions.

Back tohome, we have a couple issues that could potentially make trouble for our ag economy. The tariffs that have
been imposed on aluminum and steel are meant to protect certain vital areas of our nation’s economy. However,
if they result in our trade partners purchasing their ag products somewhere else, it could result in even lower ag
prices. That would hurt the entire ag sector. Add to that the fact the oil companies continue their attempts to
undermine the renewable fuels industry (ethanol) and will probably not give up until they are successful. These
are two major negatives that have a chance of becoming reality. Our farmers need to keep these in mind when
making their marketing decisions, and landowners need to realize the price of farmland could drop if either of
these events were to occur.

I think it is fair to say that quite a bit of ‘belt tightening’ has gone on in our area, reflecting the fact that corn and
bean prices haven’t been in a profitable area for some time. We have done a great job of producing more grain
than the market needs. You have to give OPEC credit. They at least voluntarily cut back on oil production when
oil prices drop too much. Our only real way to eliminate the grain surpluses is for some crop producing areas to
have a weather event which results in a significant reduction in supply. Ijust wouldn’t like that to happen here!

In closing, I would like to say we are happy to enclose our year-end financial statement with this letter. That
statement reflects the support you give us when you entrust deposits to our care, or when you choose to borrow
money from us. I personally thank you for your support, and want you to know we enjoy providing hometown
banking services to you.

Sincerely,

Charles A. Kennedy j

President



Employee Spotlight

-

=%

%

Jeff is pictured with his grandparents, Allan and
Harriet Wesselmann and his sisters, Allie and Jenni.

Hello! My name is Jeff Theisen and I am the newest
employee at Farmers & Traders Savings Bank. My
parents are Mark and Julie Theisen, my sisters are
Jenni and Allie. Most people in the area knew my
grandparents, Allan and Harriet Wesselmann, which
means, my wonderful mother, Julie is their daughter. I
was born and raised in Le Mars, lowa where a majority
of my time was spent hanging out with friends,
and participating in sports and band at the Le Mars
Community High School. I attended the University
of South Dakota for undergraduate studies and spent
much of my free time doing community service projects
with the Pi Kappa Alpha fraternity. I graduated in three
years with a Bachelor’s Degree in Psychology and
Criminal Justice. It was not until my last day of classes
that I “figured out my career path’, and so began the
preparation for the entrance exams into law school.

My courses and concentration at the USD School of
Law were focused on Criminal Law. In the final year
of school, I worked for the Woodbury County Public
Defender’s Office in Sioux City, Iowa. If you want
to hear some good stories, feel free to ask about that
experience! After graduation, I moved back to Le Mars
and prepared for the State of [owa Bar Examination.

After passing the bar exam in September 2017, I
was fortunate enough to share the news with my
grandmother, Harriet, before her untimely passing a
week later. With the passing of my grandparents in
July and September, I made a couple trips to Bancroft
for funeral services, where I met Charlie and Teresa.
Having kept in touch over the next few months, I am
now happily employed at the bank.

My hobbies include disc golf, working on computers
and other electronics, reading, and pestering people to
let me spend time with their dogs. If you ever see me in
town, don’t hesitate to come and have a conversation
with me! I know my default expression may seem like |
am concentrating on something serious, but promise,
that is just my face!

It may have been fate that I ended up in Bancroft,
but either way I am extremely happy to be back in a
place I have always considered a second home. The
community has done an excellent job at making me
feel welcome and I look forward to seeing familiar
faces and meeting with newer ones. Thanks for taking
the time to get to know me and I look forward to my
future here in Bancroft with all of you.

Mark Your Calendar

Saturday, April 7 - Thaw Ride. Meet at the North
Kossuth Golf Club

Thurs., Fri., Sat., April 12-14 - Backstage in Bancroft
Dinner Theater, presenting the comedy "Lowve, Lies,
& the Doctor’s Dilemma” at the Summit Center. For
tickets call Eileen or Beth at 515-885-2341.

May is Beef Month - Watch for Friday Beef Month
Lunch specials at our local restaurants.

Tuesday, May 1 - May Basket Day. Celebrate May
Day with us from 9:00-4:00.

Thursday, May 24 - Red Nose Day. People are invited
to stop in and share smiles, while raising awareness
for children living in poverty in the United States and
throughout the world.

June is Dairy Month - Join us at the bank every Friday
in June for ice cream treats.

Saturday, June 2 - 70™ Anniversary Celebration of the
Bancroft Memorial Ballpark. FTSB is sponsoring the
game between the Bancroft Bandits and Albert Lea.

July 4™ Celebration - Activities are already being
planned for Bancroft's July 4" celebration.

Saturday, August 18 - Chamber of Commerce
Appreciation Dance. Featuring "Farm Rock Band."

FTSB Offers Two $500 Scholarships

Farmers & Traders Savings Bank is offering two
$500 scholarships to area high school seniors.  The
application forms are available at all area guidance
counselor offices and in the bank lobby. Students may
attend any of the area high schools or may be home-
schooled. Our only requirement for eligibility is the
student or any relative of the student has an account
with us. If you know a senior that would be interested
in $500, please have them complete the application.
Last year's winners were Lindsey Deitering and
Karissa Rasch.






